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Important 

 Reminders 
 

Special  

Person’s  

Afternoon Tea 

Monday  

August 28 
2:30pm 

All special  

people are  

welcome! 

 

Father’s Day 
Stall 

Tuesday  

August 29 

Gifts available 
from $1 to $7 

 

Primary School 
Music Festival 
Performance 

Tuesday  

September 19 

Festival Theatre 

 

Hiragana  

Competition 

Thursday  

September 21 

9-12pm at 
Keithcott Farm 

PS 

 

Sports Day and 
Colour/Slime  

Run 

Tuesday  

September 26 

all day 

2-18 Golden Grove Road Modbury North 5092 PH: 8264 2027 

From the Leadership Team 

 

 
Dear families, 

Book Week  
Book Week is such a wonderful calendar event in a school year and this year’s theme 

“Read, Grow, Inspire” captures the importance of reading and how it can powerfully 

influence our lives. Book Week is such a celebration of storytelling, creativity and the incredible power of 

books to transport us to places unseen and characters unheard of. Book Week celebrates the joy of reading.  
 

We had a wonderful morning this week, dressed up as our favourite characters and parading around the 

asphalt to showcase our joy of reading. Thank you for all the effort from our families in celebrating this event. 

We were so glad to be able to share this with you. You will find some pictures of the Book Week parade in 

this newsletter.  

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL)  
This year, Modbury Primary School has been involved in a pilot program through the Department of 

Education called Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL). PBL is an evidence -based framework which 

supports the school community to use positive and proactive behaviour supports, in order to help our 

students achieve social and academic success.   

 PBL uses a combination of behavioural science, data collection, and positive classroom practices to promote 

equity and inclusion, and build strong connections between students and staff. The program uses these 

elements to create positive, predictable, and safe learning environments, to ensure that students receive the 

supports they need to be successful.  

When PBL classroom practices are used, the desired outcomes are: 

 increased instruction time 

 students are more engaged in learning 

 fewer behaviour errors from students 

At Modbury, teachers, support staff and leadership are committed to proactively supporting our students 

through a holistic approach to education. Our staff have made an ongoing commitment to support students 

and families through PBL, and have attended training sessions throughout the year to develop our 

understanding and knowledge of the program. We are looking forward to finalising our framework and 

sharing this with our community.  

Choir - Magic Millions  
On Monday our choir students attended their choir rehearsal at Morphettville for Magic Millions. This is the 

first time choirs, hosts, soloists, troupe, choreography leaders and the orchestra get the opportunity to work 

together. It is a great event as all our choir students get to see and hear each other before we get to the 

Festival Theatre. 
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“With the right mindset and the right 

teaching, we are capable of a lot more than 

we think.”  

Carol Dweck 



 

 

 

SSO Week  
Next week we will be celebrating our fabulous School Support Staff (SSOs) for SSO Week. We know that sites could not 

function without our SSOs and everything they do helps support our young people to achieve their potential. We will be 

thanking our SSOs with some special surprises next week. Please feel free to show your support and appreciation by 

saying ‘thank you’ if you see any of our SSOs, they will appreciate it.  

Parent Survey 
You’re invited to complete the 2023 annual parent survey, which is now open. In the week beginning Monday 31 July 

you would have received an email or SMS for the Parent Survey Team with a unique link to participate in the survey. 

If you didn’t receive an email or SMS with your unique survey link, contact education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and 

include our school’s name in your email. The survey takes less 10 minutes and will help us understand: 

· What we’re doing well 

· Where we can improve 

· What’s important to you 

It has been coordinated centrally so that added administration workload isn’t placed in the school. Your answers won’t 

identify you or your child. Only collated feedback will be provided to our school. Information collected will inform school 

improvement planning and activities at the school. 

The survey closes midnight Sunday 27 August. 

 

Warm regards,  

Sara, Kirsty and Shelia 

Thank you to all our students and 

staff that celebrated Book Week by 

dressing up as their favourite book 

character. It was also lovely to see 

so many parents and 

caregivers join us to 

watch the parade. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Modbury School P-6 students attended 

SAPSASA basketball and athletic events 

this term. Our students were really excited 

to attend these activities and wanted to 

share their experience with our families.  

SAPSASA sporting events form a major part of our school 

calendar and we would like to thank our families, teachers and our 

students for their ongoing support of these events. A big special 

thank you to Mr Venter, Alysia and Dilanjali for escorting our 

students on the day. 

My favourite SAPSASA activity is the athletics carnival. Running 

events are so much fun!  Let me tell you everything that I can 

remember. The first race I participated in was the 200 meters, I 

was so happy come in third place! I also participated in the 100 

meters, and even though I didn’t get a place, it was still a great 

race. Running the relay was the ultimate one! It was really exciting 

and even though we didn’t win it was fun to race against other 

schools. Athletics is a great way to keep fit and an opportunity for 

us to get together and work as a team.  

We supported each other during our events and really tried our 

best. Thank you to Mr Venter and the school staff that came with 

us on the day, we appreciate your support. 

Zac 

 



 

 

 

I woke up at 5:00AM and then said to myself 

“Only two more hours then mum will wake 

me up.” I fell asleep and then it was time! My 

mum woke me up and I got all my stuff ready 

to go. 

I got to school with my blue bag and helped 

Mr. Venter. 

I didn’t sit next to anyone on the bus because I like sitting by 

myself. We got to the basketball stadium called ‘The Lights 

Community Centre.’ My Mum was waiting there by surprise! 

I was wearing my SAPSASA Modbury T- Shirt and was 

ready to play 7 matches of basketball. We got to home 

base, put our bags down and played a match. The girls 

were watching us but then they had to leave to go to their 

match. The ball was spikey and my teammate ‘Rehan’ 

threw the ball to me and… OUCH! That ball hurt my hand! 

We won because Max got 22 goals by himself! We watched 

the girls play and then it was our turn again. I was super 

good at defending during the next 5 games and blocked 

people, stole the ball from them and tripped people over! 

TAKE THAT! We went to the finals and that was our 7th 

game. The other team forfeited because they had to get 

back to school so we won and came 3rd overall, I think we 

played well! - Ethan 

Basketball yes it is finally the day we do 

basketball let me tell you about it. It was fun! 

we went of a bus ride to The Lights 

Community and Sports Centre. We played 6 

games against other schools. The other schools had big 

and strong players. I liked SAPSASA basketball it was a 

really fun excursion and the people I played against were so 

nice. We all shook hands at the end of the games. - Zac 

At SAPSASA basketball we had 7 games, there were a lot 

of really tall people there, and I mean really, really tall, some 

were even as tall as Mr Venter! The fist team we played 

was a really hard team, it was St Agnes, which is where we 

saw someone that used to go to our school, it was nice 

seeing her there. On one of our games Parneet scored 2 

goals! It was awesome, we all cheered for her. At the end of 

the day, the boys team had one more game left but that 

team had already forfeited so the referees were still there so 

we decided to do a boys vs girls match. It was so funny, 

everyone was on there at the same time, it was chaotic. - 

Cadence 



 

 

We travelled on a bus to the Congress, which felt like a lifetime. (The 

waiting, are we there yet!) 

My favourite part of STEM was attending the Zoo, because it was really 

fun seeing the animals. 

I saw friends and family from different schools. 

During STEM we made water filters that can help you in the bush with 

making healthy water to drink when there is none. We also learnt and 

made Indigenous canoes and had a competition to see which one was 

the most stable. 

I have enjoyed being nominated to go to this event and hopefully being 

able to share this activity with my class. Saphira 

I loved that everyone had their own story and 

opinion. I also liked that they taught us many things, 

I wouldn’t know if I hadn’t gone. 

I loved the dot paintings and art around the building. 

I can’t wait until next year to go again. Mirabelle. 

My favourite part of the STEM Congress was when we 

made a small raft, it was the second activity and we had to create a small raft 

out of a small pile of thread, sticks and bark. The first step was the introduction 

to explain what to do. Next you had to split up into 2 or 3 person groups. I was 

partnered with Mirabelle, we created a stable raft. The aim was to make it 

float, ours floated but sunk after pressure was placed on top of it. Nichola 

The 2023 theme was Cultural Innovators Loud and Proud  

Students across South Australia gathered in Adelaide for the 2023 STEM 

Aboriginal Learner Congress. The congress brings students together to 

participate in workshops, talks and activities. We would like to thank our 

students and their educators for participating in this event. 



 

 

Dear families, 

We have noticed that a small number of children are bringing 

energy drinks to school. Please be reminded that these types of 

drinks are not allowed at school. 

These drinks often have very attractive labels and children are 

showing interest in buying them or asking their parents to buy 

them. We ask that parents and caregivers read the 

labels and follow the directions. The labels of many of 

these drinks say NOT SUITABLE for children under 15 

years of age, some say under 18! 

We do not allow these drinks at school because of the health warnings on the labels. These drinks 

are very high in sugar, salt and caffeine and are not suitable for young children. We also ask that 

parents do not allow children to reuse any energy drink bottles as water containers at school. 

Current research has shown the adverse side effects of energy drinks can include, heart and brain 

issues and there is some evidence to suggest they are linked to future substance abuse. More information 

can be found via this link:  

Energy drinks not OK for kids | Telethon Kids Institute (ctrl + click) 

The best brain boost for learning, growing children is water, we ask that parents send water only to school, 

in a drink bottle hasn’t ever contained an energy drink. 

Thank you for your support and for helping us to keep all our children safe. 

If you feel that you require any additional information, please reach out to us through the school email 

address: dl.0272.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

What’s happening? 

Parents and caregivers will now have until 5.00pm Friday 1 September 2023 to complete their enrolments in the Secondary 

School Enrolment Dashboard (SSED). 

Performance issues are being addressed and parents can continue to process their online applications. 

 If you are having difficulty with your on-line applications please call the high school you are enrolling at for assistance or  

advice. 

 Message endorsed by Chris Meldrum, Manager, ICT Applications and ICT Reform. 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

We would like to advise you that Mrs Paula Cope will be working as the full time teacher in Room 8 

for the remainder of the year. Paula is well known to all the students and we thank her for picking 

up the extra day so the children can have consistency in their learning. 
 

We would also like to thank Ms Jade Boag, for working with our Room 8 students as a classroom 

teacher and many other students in her role as intervention teacher this year. We wish Jade every 

success as she takes up a new learning challenge at a different school. 
 

 

https://www.telethonkids.org.au/news--events/news-and-events-nav/2019/impact/energy-drinks-not-ok-for-kids/


 

 

Consent forms will 

go home soon! 

Sheila Flavel - Leader of  Wellbeing 

Father’s Day Stall 

Students are invited to our Fa-

ther’s Day stall on Tuesday August 29 

(classes will start visiting at 9:30am) 

If you want your child to purchase a gift, 

please send a small amount of cash on the 

day (gifts are between $1 and $7) 



 

 

 



 

 

Parent forum for families of children with 
disability or additional needs 

State-wide Inclusive Education Services (SIES) (formerly SERU) 

holds regular parent forums for parents or carers of children and 

students with disability or additional needs. 

The forums are an opportunity for parents and carers to: 

 network with other parents and carers of children with disability 

 connect with relevant disability organisations and information 

across the state 

 access the extensive resource library that houses 

approximately 20,000 resources including: 

     -  books and developmental learning materials  

     -  access equipment 

     -  assistive technologies 

     -  classroom amplification/acoustic equipment. 

SIES Parent forum: 

When: Friday 15 September 

9.45am to 2.45pm 

Where: 72a Marlborough St, 

Henley Beach 

Contact 

Statewide Inclusive Education Services 

(SIES) 

Inclusive Teaching and Learning 

Support and Inclusion Division 
Phone: 8235 2871      

Email: education.ParentForum@sa.gov.au 

BOOK NOW! 

The services and events contained in this newsletter are in no way connected with the school and are included for your information 
only. We strongly recommend that parents and caregivers make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of these 
events and services for their children. 

School Closure 

Day: Monday 

September 4 

Student Free Day: 

Tuesday September 5 

Students do not attend school 

on these days. OSHC is 

available , bookings are 

essential: 

Nicola.evans716@schools.sa.e

du.au 

mailto:education.parentforum@sa.gov.au

